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With ñRule of 6ò Government Regulation, it is quite 

difficult to make any plans for future, so please check with 

each organisation direct to clarify  events and meetings. 
òWHATõS ONó IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

If you know details of your event in advance, please let Editor know so 
organisations avoid booking same date 

10th Oct Cancer Research Jumble Sale  CANCELL ED 

10th Oct Youth Club Quiz Night    CANCELL ED 

13th Oct WI Meeting -  How to Avoid Being Scammed  
10th Nov WI Meeting -  Annual Meeting 

17th Nov Capel Gardenersô A G M @ St Radigundsô Church Hall 

8th Dec WI Meeting -  Christmas meeting 

  

C A N C E L L E D 
CANCER RESEARCH JUMBL E SALE 

10th OCTOBER 2020 

C A N C E L L E D 
 

On theTuesday, 6th October there will be an autumn themed Farmersô Market  

at the Vill age Hall, Lancaster Avenue, CT18 7LX. 

Everyone is welcome to come along including any would-be stall holders who  

have a glut of tomatoes, courgettes, jam, in fact anything you would like to sell. 

One time only, there will be no stall fee at this event, but a chance for you to have fun, 

make a little money and meet lots of new people. 

Contact Debbie Ovenden for details on 07427 626754 

The Village Hall Committee has been disturbed 

recently, by the number of people using the 

Veolia bin at the hall for their domestic rubbish.  

Items deposited have included DIY bits and 

pieces and even a two-seater sofa. Using CCTV 

we have been able to take the registration 

numbers of the vehicles concerned and of their 

occupants, and will forward these details to the 

relevant authorities.  The Hall, even though a 

charity, pays a considerable sum to have our 

rubbish taken away and while we are happy to 

help out should someone have genuine 

difficulties (and let us know in advance), we 

would suggest that people with cars and access 

to local recycling centres, do not fall into this 

category. Please act with consideration and 

dispose of your own waste responsibly.   

And NOT in our bins.  Thank you 

 

 

 
Village Hall Car Park 

and Parish Council 

Recreation Areas of 

Playing Field are 

covered by monitored 

CCTV. 
 

 



2 

 

An eventful month has passed culminating with the 

new changes in government COVID 19 legislation 

resulting in a lot of hall users anxious about the 

significance of óthe rule of 6ô.  Itsô impact on hall use is 

negligible so long as the group of 6 stays 1m plus away 

from the next group of 6.  The Committee is erring on 

the side of caution by putting chairs and tables 2m 

apart as in the Farmers Market.  You can still get tea 

and coffee at the Farmersô Market but no more than 6 

can meet at one table and each set of table and chairs 

will be 2m apart.  This has actually been the rule since 

the Farmersô Market started meeting indoors again.  

One difference that recent changes have made, is that 

apart from those taking part in some kind of sporting 

activity, all hall users including volunteers will have to 

wear a facemask.  Unless youôre eating and drinking of 

course! 

Before I continue, can I offer a big vote of thanks to all 

those who worked so hard to make the Garage Safari a 

success.  From the kitchen, to the maps, to the stall 

booking, and not excluding those who worked on the 

promotion and preparation of the event, everyone 

worked hard to make sure that the day passed off so 

well.  Because it was so difficult to anticipate the 

numbers on the day, the kitchen ran out of food during 

the lunch period (and milk, cold drinks etc) ï we can 

only apologise for this.  It wasnôt helped by the fact 

that unfortunately Streetz to Streetz couldnôt make it 

either as their van had mechanical issues.  From where 

I was helping with the traffic marshalling, social 

distancing was widely observed although several 

people did have to be reminded when they got too 

excited over the goods on display.  We had printed 

social distancing reminders on the maps and stallholder 

leaflets that we had issued, and I understand that some 

stalls had sanitisers.  Although the car park at the 

playing field was widely used, some people did park in 

the village and in some cases with little consideration 

for others.  This is difficult to prevent but we know the 

óhotspotsô now and will try and address this next time.  

The Village Hall risk assessment was due to be 

overhauled this month and possibly some elements 

relaxed but as things stand, there will be no changes for 

now. This means that the main hall and the small hall 

can still not be booked at the same time, which 

continues to put pressure on the available bookings.  

We ask that people trying to book the hall, bear with us 

and be prepared for some flexibility. 

At its last meeting and with some regret, the committee 

decided to cancel the New Yearôs Eve Event this year.  

With current COVID 19 restrictions it would have been 

very difficult to ensure social distancing.  Subject to 

what are now the usual caveats, we hope to be able to 

run this next year.  Thanks to all those who use the hall 

for your patience and forbearance at this difficult time 

and thank you to all our volunteers for their dedication 

to ensuring that the Hall remains open and available for 

all.     Email Sally on eures1994@yahoo.com 

 

 

 Capel le Ferne Village Hall  

providing services to the local community 
http://www.capelvil lagehall .com     

REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

Something to celebrate?     Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or train ing session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or a new sports club? 

Li cenced for most things (except hypnosis and boxing) 

including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To view the hall, or  to make a booking  

contact the letting secretary Sue Leaning  

Email preferred: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk  - Or on 07939 095880  

 

RECYCLING - INSIDE THE HALL  
Boxes are provided for : 

Used Stamps for Donkey Sanctuary and McMi llan 

Cancer.  Bott le Tops are also being collected again.        

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

A big thank you to everyone who puts their used stamps in 

the box in the Village Hall.  

Please carry on for these good causes.  

 

100+ CLUB 
Draw numbers for September were as follows: 

    1st Megan Jordan        2nd Steve Leonard  
3rd Gess Harman 

Take care and stay safe. 

Contact C Bunting - c.bunting@btconnect.com 

 

mailto:eures1994@yahoo.com
http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
mailto:fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:c.bunting@btconnect.com
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARM ERS MARK ET 

Community event run by and for the community  

Every Tuesday 10 am to 12.00 noon. 

Village Hall , Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne, 

Folkestone CT18 7LX  

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/ 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Capelfarmersmarket/
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CHURCH SERVICES in October 2020 

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 4th    

17th Sunday after Trinity 

Evening Prayer  

6.30 pm 

Eucharist  

9:30 am 

Worshipping 

Together    11.00 am 

Sunday 11th  

HARVEST 

Eucharist  

9:30 am 

Worshipping Together 

11.00 am 

 

Sunday 18th   

ST LUKE 

 United Parish Eucharist 

10.00 am 

followed by Annual Church 

Meeting (APCM) 

 

Sunday 25th    

Last Sunday after Trinity 

United Parish 

Eucharist  10.00 am 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                             éwill be back as soon as we can meet again safely. 

Visit our Facebook page - https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH/ 

- for our weekly online services. 

From the vicarage 
Yes, itôs true! Since last month, Yours Truly has been a victim of crime! 

For the first time ever, the plum tree in the Vicarage garden had surprised us by producing a decent amount of 

fruit. We returned home one afternoon to find it stripped - not a single plum left, nothing even lying on the 

grass. Admittedly, it was hardly the Crime of the Century - people suffer far worse, as indeed we have 

ourselves in the past - but there was still the sense of disbelief, violation, sadness and uneasiness at the thought 

of someone having been there uninvited. 

Harvest, when we give thanks for Godôs goodness to us, is approaching. It would be wrong to be selfish over 

our small part of it ï after all, in Ancient Israel it was the custom, when the harvest was gathered in, to leaving 

some of it for the those who really needed it. Had someone called at the door and asked if they could have had 

a handful of plums, the answer would have been yes. But we hadnôt got as far as gathering in our harvest, and 

nothing was left for us or anyone else, whether they needed it or not. 

When I was teaching, I met plenty of children for whom a handful of plums would have been a rare treat. I 

would like to think that our plums went to someone like that.  

Of course, it may be that someone, somewhere, is conscious of what the Prayer Book calls ómisdoings.ô They 

might even be óheartily sorryô and find the remembrance of their misdoings ógrievousô and the óburden of them 

intolerableô. In which case, they could always try easing their conscience with a donation towards the St Maryôs 

Lychgate Appealé Brian 

PLEASE NOTE é BOTH ST RADIG UNDôS CHURCH AND HAL L 

ARE AVAI LABLE FOR LETT ING PURPOSES 

Ā Rates £10 per hour (negotiable for block bookings, local residents). 

Ā PA/Sound system available    Ā WiFi  available 

Booking Policy available from 

Audrey Goaten, 32 Albany Road, Capel-le-Ferne.  CT18 7LA. 

Tel: 01303 244735.   Email:  tryke@audrey47.plus.com 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/BeneficeofACH/
mailto:tryke@audrey47.plus.com
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Capel Short Mat Bowls News  
Contacts 

Barryééééé257157      Wendyéééé.259120  

Rosééé.éé.255862 

                   ================================================== 

Dear Members,  

Because of the new covid regulations of gatherings of only six people we had to hold our AGM and presentation 

Earlier than advertised. 

Some of the main issues discussed and passed wereé..playing sessions to remain the same  Tue, Wed, Sun,  

starting on Tuesday 15th September, but each session will only last one hour without a tea break and will consist 

of two games of eight people on two mats.  The playing fees will remain at £1.50 per session, membership will 

be £10 until April 2021 plus your £2 cupboard fee. Food and drink will not be available but you can bring your 

own. 

The present committee agreed to stay on until the next AGM in April 2021 

For those who havenôt paid please make your cheques payable to CSMBC or you can pay cash to Ros as soon as 

possible.                            

14 members were in attendance and the successful players collected their trophies. The honours board has been 

updated. 

If you have any questions please contact any member of the committee. 

If you have any concerns you can email me on snacks1134@aol.com 

Or phone any of the committee members. 

Barry  Mansfield (Chairman) 
 


